TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES PLANNING COMMISSION

DECEMBER 14, 2010
COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Scott, King, Thompson, Tomlinson, Walworth and Goossen

Absent:  Spencer

Others:  Briggs, Grobbel

Audience:  One

1. Meeting convened at 7:30 PM.

2. Agenda content has one item added at 5 a. Discussion of the Wind Energy Ordinance and is then approved.
3. Correspondence, etc:  1. The Township Public Opinion Survey results are available as well as a cross-reference.

2.  Township Treasurer has a new email address, treasurer@torchlaketownship.org for any township business.  3. We have received, as required, notification from Banks Township informing us they have begun the process of updating their Land Use Plan.  They invite our cooperation and comment during this process.  They meet on the second Monday of the month at 7:30 PM in Ellsworth.  Walworth commented that because we share a boundary, he would encourage us to participate with the process.  Grobbel commented that a field trip/bus tour of the border areas would help identify, one-on-one, the shared issues, while working on the plan.  You must work on the Land Use Plan every 5 years and document that you did so.
4. Motion by Walworth to approve the minutes of November 9, 2010 as prepared is seconded and passed 6-0.
5. Concerns of the Public.  There were none.

A. Wind Ordinance Discussion.  Scott commented that the Ordinance came before the Board for their approval, but because of questions about the 30 kW being adequate, Martel has scheduled a speaker to come to the Board meeting and discuss the issues.  Grobbel commented that in determining the 30 kW number, other ordinances in NW Michigan plus Michigan and Federal guidelines were all consulted to come up with the number10 kW.  To allow more flexibility within the township that number was multiplied to allow up to 3 towers or 30 kW.  In a phone conversation Grobbel had with Randy Smith, the scheduled speaker for the Board, Randy stated his concerns with the ordinance with shadow flicker being over-kill and the 30 kW number being arbitrary.  Grobbel stated that as an owner of a wind generator, he has worked with 5 or 6 consultants with much more experience than Randy and would like this to be passed along to the Board to consider when thinking of someone to address the Board.

6.  
Medical Marijuana Ordinance.  After discussion and one spelling correction, the Motion by Goossen to approve Version 9 of the Medical Marijuana Ordinance to be forwarded to the Township Board for their approval is seconded by Thompson and passed 5-1 roll call vote, with Walworth casting the “nay” vote.
7.     Discussion of Zoning Ordinance Audit Review.


A.  Site Plan Review.  After minor corrections on pages 9 and 12, the Motion by King to hold a Public Hearing at the January Planning Commission meeting to review Draft Version 3 of Site Plan Review is seconded by Goossen and passed 6-0.  Grobbel will have the corrected version to Mr. Briggs by Thursday.  If timing allows, Mr. Briggs will schedule the Public Hearing for the January 11, 2011 meeting.


B.  Village Zoning.  Discussion continues regarding Form-Based Zoning and other options.  The goal of Mr. Tomlinson is to simplify the Ordinance so people can know what they can and cannot do in a quick manner.  General discussion included the two Villages in Torch Lake Township, Special Use Permits, Site Plan Review, boundaries and the zoning map.  Keeping the residential areas separate and the affects of rezoning were also included in the discussion.  It is decided that Mr. Briggs and Mr. Grobbel will get together to take a tour of the township, look at the boundaries of the two villages, work on the map and prepare language for the next meeting.
8.    Concerns of the Public.  Martel asked, under Form-Based zoning, if wanting to replace a structure after a fire, could the structure change in appearance or would it have to stay the same.  The simple answer was yes, it could change.
9.    Other Concerns of the Planning Commission.  Mr. Scott wished the Commission Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.  Mr. Tomlinson wished Happy Kwanzaa.

10.  With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:25 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary

